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ROGER KINNICUTT

Dr. Kinnicutt was born in Worcester on February 12,
1880, a son of Lincoln Newton and Edith (Perley) Kinnicutt.
His father was a banker, an author of some local distinction,
and a member of this Society. Roger was educated at
Milton Academy and at Harvard, where he took his A.B.
in 1902 and his M.D. in 1906. After an internship at the
Massachusetts General Hospital and foreign travel, he
settled in Worcester in 1911 as director of the pathological
laboratory of The Memorial Hospital. There he spent his
professional life except for two years’ service in the army
hospitals at Bordeaux with the rank of captain. He retired
in 1933, but was recalled to The Memorial Hospital to serve
through the difficult times of the Second World War.

This retirement, Dr. Kinnicutt hoped would mean an
opportunity to concentrate on his hobbies of photography
and gardening on his pleasant place at Petersham, Massa-
chusetts. Here he had ninety acres of forest and twenty-four
years of service on the Overseers’ Committee of the Harvard
School of Forestry which had its headquarters and museum
nearby. However, the call of the many Worcester or-
ganizations in which he was active bound him closely to the
city. From 1952 to 1960 he was president of the Worcester
Art Museum. Elected to this Society in 1953, he faithfully
attended its meetings. He died on February 2, 1961, leav-
ing a widow, Mrs. Margaret S. (Moen) Kinnicutt, and five
children. C.K.S.

ALFRED LOUIS KROEBER

Alfred Louis Kroeber, at the time of his death, had been
a member of this Society nearly fifty-two years, second only
to Clarence Brigham’s fifty-five years of membership.
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